

Commission on Sentencing

64th Montana Legislature

PO BOX 201706 HELENA, MONTANA 59620-1706 (406) 444-3064

LEGISLATORS

SEN. CYNTHIA WOLKEN - CHAIR HON. INGRID C SEN. KRISTIN HANSEN - VICE CHAIR MIKE BATISTA

REP. MATTHEW MONFORTON REP. MARGARET MacDONALD

PUBLIC MEMBERS
HON. INGRID GUSTAFSON
MIKE BATISTA
DEREK GIBBS
DAN GUZYNSKI

DAN GUZYNSKI JENNIE HANSEN ROXANNE KLINGENSMITH PUBLIC MEMBERS
LEANN MONTES
PETER OHMAN
MARY ANN RIES
MAJEL RUSSELL
DONNA WHITT

COMMITTEE STAFF
RACHEL WEISS, RESEARCH ANALYST
JULIANNE BURKHARDT, ATTORNEY
KATYA GROVER, SECRETARY

November 15, 2016

Chief Justice Mike McGrath Montana Supreme Court PO Box 203001 Helena, MT 59620-3001

Dear Chief Justice McGrath,

The 64th Montana Legislature created the Commission on Sentencing in Senate Bill No. 224. The commission met regularly through 2015 and 2016 to study Montana's criminal justice system as required by the bill.

As part of this study, the commission considered revisions to statutes governing eligibility criteria for the state's drug and mental health treatment courts. The commissioners also received updates from commission member Judge Ingrid Gustafson of the Thirteenth Judicial District about the Drug Treatment Court Advisory Committee's work on this issue, including the advisory committee's intent to propose similar legislation to the 2017 Legislature. Instead of offering a duplicate draft, the commission voted in September 2016 to lend its support to the Supreme Court's existing bill draft LC0188.

Please feel free to contact either of us with questions about the Commission on Sentencing or the commission's support of LC0188.

Sincerely,

Sen. Cynthia Wolken

Commission Presiding Officer

C. Wuh

Sen. Kristin Hansen

Commission Vice Presiding Officer

cc:

The Honorable Kurt Krueger, Second Judicial District, Chairman of the Drug Treatment Court Advisory Committee Beth McLaughlin, Court Administrator

Cl0170 6319rwxa.